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Hamlin Library Board of Trustees
Meeting Minutes
March 5, 2014 
Members Present:  K. Keck, D. Emens, M. Ballerstein, S. Evans, B. Beardsley, L. Schuler, K. Hughes-Dennett, M Maier filling in for D. Rose, Town Liaison.

Motion by M. Ballerstein, to accept meeting minutes from January 29th seconded by K. Keck. Carried.

1. Financial Report:  C. Hungerford 

· Construction balance end of January:        
 $1,017,819.11

· Wells Fargo  (McGrath)                    

  $  528,895.28

· Citizens State Grant Checking                        $     72,608.59
· Citizens Grant Building Fund                         $    238,923.83

· First Niagara (not included in balance)
  $             9.04  

· Total remaining funds construction:           $   840,427.70

· Citizens Donation Checking                             $ 25,853.75    

(Includes Robach grant for tech.  This account not included in the construction available f
unds)

· Total expenditures for February:                    $177,391.41 

· Quicken file is being generated so itemized category will be available in the future.                                        

2. Kay's Library Financial Report:  
· Kay distributed 3 sets of reports for January, Feb and March.  Expenditures for January, petty cash working well.  
· The library’s projected balance is still in question with a discrepancy of approximately $9,500 with the town.  Kay will meet with the bookkeeper to review our records. S. Evans asked Marty Maier if the town has resolved their financial status yet.   
· Norm the new town bookkeeper is still learning the new system which is in transition from the old one.  Marty suggested keeping our records in order, especially our Special Funds balance. 
Motion made by Mark to accept, seconded by Dane to accept the financial reports for Jan. 2, 29th and March 5th. Carried.

3. Library Directors Report by Kay for February 
· All libraries in the county down in attendance due to weather.  
· Distributed projects in the works with patrons. 
· Kay discussed computer systems, wants to purchase 2 laptops, along with computer carriers.  
· The board still wants the summer program and all other programs to continue even with construction of the new library.  D. Emens made motion, K. Keck seconded.  Carried. 

4. Old Business:  
· M .Ballerstein's reported, he will be working with Clark Patterson, he has concerns that the drawings for the sprinkler system may be incorrect.  

5.  Library's closing policy due to inclement weather: 
· This decision, if possible needs to be reached much earlier.   If town facilities close early due to inclement weather the library should do the same.   
· .K. Keck made a motion, to accept, this new snow closing policy for the library, seconded by S. Evans. Carried.  
6. New Library:
· Mark is working the new library sign.  He will get back to us.  
· Regarding the security systems, quotes are needed.  Kay will do it.  
· See also what the town may do on this issue.  Kay will contact Carolyn to get ground breaking pictures for website as we don't have any.  

7. New Business:  
· Sue would like Kay to bring to the next meeting 2 goals she would like to accomplish in the upcoming year.  
· It was also discussed that the Library director's evaluation be re-examined and updated.  
· Mark will send his evaluation in as a guideline for changes in 2014.  Dane will assist with this.  

8. Town Liaison:  
· Marty informed the board of Councilman Craig Goodrich's death a few weeks ago.  An appointment to the town board has not been made at this time, but is forthcoming. 
· Annual required training sessions for zoning and planning boards will be held this spring.

9. Friends of the Library:  
· The annual fundraiser, the popular Spaghetti dinner is March 30, volunteers are needed. Time: 12 to 5 pm.  
· New meeting time will be the 3rd Wednesday of the month. 

10. Library Logo Competition, Lara Schuler:
· Lara presented her design, application and rubric for the Margaret McGrath: McGraphic Logo Award. Students in the Brockport, Hilton and Kendall school district will be given the opportunity to submit a design with the winner receiving a monetary award of $100.00.  The deadline is April 11, 2014.  Bunnie will make appointments at each of the schools giving out instructions for a new Hamlin Library Logo.  Thank you Lara for all the effort.

Due to the cancellation of the February trustee’s meeting, it should be rescheduled the following Wednesday
Motion to adjourn at 8:45 made by D. Emens, seconded by M. Ballerstein.  Carried

Respectfully submitted,

Kay Hughes-Dennett, 

Library Director

Hamlin Public Library

Director’s Report

February 5, 2014

	January 2014

	 
	 
	YTD 2014
	YTD 2013

	Circulation
	 
	 
	 

	Charges
	4,188
	4,188
	4,605

	Renewals
	170
	170
	974

	Total
	4,358
	4,358
	5,579

	 
	 
	 
	 

	New Cards
	 
	 
	 

	Adults
	7
	7
	8

	Juv
	1
	1
	2

	Precip
	0
	0
	0

	Restricted
	0
	0
	1

	YA
	0
	0
	0

	Temporary
	0
	0
	0

	Total
	8
	8
	11

	 
	 
	 
	 

	People Count
	1,517
	1,517
	2,235

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Books Purchased
	215
	215
	143

	Donations Added
	11
	11
	21

	 
	 
	 
	 

	Fines
	$397.55 
	$397.55 
	$522.66 

	Fax
	$73.55 
	$73.55 
	$134.74 

	Copier
	$96.00 
	$96.00 
	$63.10 

	Online Revenue
	 
	 
	 

	Tape (or sheet)total
	$564.45 
	$564.45 
	$720.48 

	Cash Register total
	$564.15 
	$564.15 
	$722.58 


January Programs for Children
Munchkin Monday

January 20, 27

Thursday Night Story Time

January 23, 30

Winter Craft

January 11

Lego Club

January 4

Family Bingo

January 20

January Adult Programs

Tuesday at 2 Book Discussion

January 21

Coupon Exchange

January 8, 18

Programs for Children

Munchkin Monday 
February 3, 10, 17, 24

Thursday Night Story Hour

 February 6, 13, 20, 27

Craft Saturday

February 8 

Movie Day

February 17 

Lego Club 

February 1

Mega Block/Duplo Club 

February 5 

Programs for Adults

Tuesdays at 2 Book Discussion

February 18

Coupon Exchange

February 15, February 12

New Employee-Andrea Tomaszewski started at the library as a Library Clerk on January 7.  She will work from 8-12 hours a week.  She is doing really well and is nice and friendly.  I’ll try to introduce her when you come in.

Library Collection - We have been hard at work for the last few years working on labeling the whole collection and regularizing the location and call number fields on the computer records of each book. We will do a major weeding of the collection prior to moving the library to ensure that we only move items we know circulate the most.

Building Organization-We are also working on organizing the building so when we move we will only move what we really need.

Respectfully submitted,

Kay Hughes-Dennett, 
Library Director

Hamlin Public Library

Director’s Report

March 5, 2014

	February 2014
	
	
	

	
	
	YTD 2014
	YTD 2013

	Circulation
	
	
	

	Charges
	3,810
	7,998
	9,868

	Renewals
	996
	1,166
	1,950

	Total
	4,806
	9,164
	11,818

	
	
	
	

	New Cards
	
	
	

	Adults
	6
	13
	18

	Juv
	1
	2
	6

	Precip
	0
	0
	0

	Restricted
	1
	1
	0

	YA
	0
	0
	0

	Organization
	1
	0
	0

	Temporary
	0
	0
	0

	Total
	9
	16
	24

	
	
	
	

	People Count
	1,711
	3,228
	4,781

	
	
	
	

	Books Purchased
	172
	387
	461

	Donations Added
	3
	14
	53

	
	
	
	

	Fines
	$257.95
	$655.50
	$1,259.19 

	Fax
	$142.11
	$215.66
	$177.70 

	Copier
	$68.55
	$164.55
	$200.50 

	Holds
	$81.00
	
	

	Online Revenue
	
	
	

	Tape (or sheet)total
	$549.61
	$1,114.06
	$1,637.39 

	Cash Register total
	$550.23
	$1,114.38 
	$1,640.23 


Programs for Children

Munchkin Monday Story Hour 
April 7, 14, 21, 28

Thursday Night Story Hour 
April 3, 10, 17, 24
Lego Club 
April 5 
Mega Block/Duplo Club 
April 2 

Craft Saturday
April 12 

Movie Day

April 14
Programs for Adults

Tuesdays at 2 Book Discussion Group

April 15 

Coupon Exchange

April 9, April 19
Programs for Children

Munchkin Monday Story Hour 
March 3, 10, 17, 24, 31

Thursday Night Story Hour (ages 5-10)

March 6, 13, 20, 27

Craft Saturday
March 8 

Movie Day

March 14 

Lego Club 
March 1
Mega Block/Duplo Club 
March 
Programs for Adults

Tuesdays at 2 Book Discussion Group

March 18
Coupon Exchange
March 12, March 15

Computers-We have had a bad couple of months with computers. Basically we have had a couple viruses had bad hard drives. This will also tie into what we decide to do with the new library.  If we go to the most current computer LAN we would go thin client.  If we continue with stand alone networked PCs, we will still need to need to replace 6 and buy at least 8.  We run into problem if we grow above 15 computers for LAS to help with or if we go to thin client. I am meeting with LAS Director Brenda LaCrosse on March 12th to discuss our options. I also want to buy 2 laptops for the library so we can have a computer to use for programming and one for during the move.

Summer Programming-We are trying to come up with a plan for summer reading without knowing when we will be moving.  Needless to say, this isn’t going to be easy.  I am thinking of having performers once a week in the Town Hall Gym and use take away craft as hand outs at these times and count everything.  I don’t see how we can to reading logs and raffles under our circumstances.

New Staff-Andrea Tomaszewski our newest employee is doing great.  She is a master organizer and will be a great help when we move.
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Respectfully submitted,

Kay Hughes-Dennett
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